
POSITION DESCRIPTION 
INTELLIGENCE SPECIALIST 

GG-0132-12 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 
This position is located in the Assistant Chief of Staff, G-2, U.S. Marine 
Corps Forces Special Operations Command (MARSOC) at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina. The mission of MARSOC is to train, organize, equip, and when 
directed by the Commander, U.S. Special Operations Command (USSOCOM) to 
deploy task organized, scalable, and responsive U.S. Marine Corps special 
operations forces worldwide in support of combatant commanders and other 
agencies. MARSOC is one of four components of USSOCOM.  The Commander, 
MARSOC is a U.S. Marine Corps Major General (0-8) and reports to the 
Commander, USSOCOM (O-10).  In this capacity, the Commander exercises 
command over a force of approximately 3,200 active duty personnel from the 
U.S. Marine Corps, U.S. Navy, U.S. Army, U.S. Air Force and more than 200 
federal civilian employees. 
 
Serve as the Assistant Chief of Staff (AC/S) G-2 Senior Intelligence Analyst 
for Marine Corps Forces Special Operations Command (MARSOC) performing 
intelligence analysis and production tasks relative to the political, 
economic, social, cultural, physical, geographic, technical, and military 
issues concerning deployment of the command's forces. Advise the AC/S G-2 on 
all matters relative to tactical, operational and strategic intelligence in 
the command’s areas of operation and interest.  Plans and carries out all 
assignments necessary to process all-source material and produce pertinent 
intelligence in his/her assigned area to meet U.S. government needs. 
Identifies intelligence gaps, specifies collection requirements to fill 
gaps, evaluates the intelligence collected in response to those equirements. 
Develops analytical tools and methodologies, and analyzes data bases to draw 
specific conclusions. 
 
 
SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS 
 
1.  This position is designated SPECIAL SENSITIVE and requires the incumbent 
to obtain and maintain a TOP SECRET security clearance with access to 
SENSITIVE COMPARTMENTED INFORMATION (SCI). 

 
2.  This position is a drug testing designated position under the DoN Drug-
Free Workplace Program. 
 
3.  The incumbent may be required to work other than normal duty hours which 
may include evenings, weekends, and/or holidays.  Periodic travel is 
required. 
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